
Senate Finance and Public Administration Legislation Committee 
—Supplementary Budget Estimates Hearing—November 2013 

Answers to Questions on Notice 

Parliamentary Departments: Department of Parliamentary Services 

Topic: Accommodation 

Question No: 124 

Hansard Page No:  42 

Date set by the committee for the return of answer: 17 January 2014 

 
Senator FAULKNER: Is there a document that outlines all these moves and, as you say, at least 
short-term planning? Or is it just somebody with the stroke of a pen deciding it all willy-nilly?  
Ms Mills : No, we are trying to do it on the basis of minimising the disruption and minimising the cost 
and with a view to having a long-term plan so that we do not invest in a way that actually has to be 
undone down the track.  
Senator FAULKNER: Yes, but is there a short-term plan?  
Ms Mills : There is a short-term plan.  
Senator FAULKNER: Can a copy of that plan be provided to the committee, please?  

Ms Mills : On notice, yes.  

 

Answer 
 
Documents relating to the Department of Parliamentary Services short-term accommodation plan are 
at Attachment A. These working documents, which were referred to at the Estimates hearing, outline 
core necessary moves for DPS staff and contractors. Large portions of the plan have been delivered, 
others remain underway; negotiations with the switchboard operators have added other potential 
locations to those listed in the working documents. The Department is in the process of developing a 
more comprehensive approach to accommodation planning. 
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